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Jhang, Pakistan – The University of Jhang (UOJ) welcomed esteemed guests and art enthusiasts 
to its Final Degree Show & art exhibition ceremony Aesthetic Journey on the 12th of June. The 
event was hosted by Mrs. Rimza Sikandar (HOD Art & Design Department and Dr Amjad 
Rahman, Director Students Affairs) Dr Usman HOD IT Department, Dr Nisar HOD Zology 
Department, and University of Jhang   in the kind patronage of Prof. Dr Qasier Abbas, Worthy 
Vice Chancellor University of Jhang. The ceremony was graced by the presence of Mr. Rashid 
Hadayat, the District Police Officer (DPO) of Jhang. 
  

The ceremony commenced with a warm welcome extended by Mrs. Rimza Sikanadar, who 

presented bouquets to the honorable guests. Together with Ms. Wajeeha Hassan, Lecturer and 

instructor of the degree show & Ms Samina Supra at the Art and Design Department, and the 

organizing committee members, Mr. Rashid Hadayat, DPO Jhang, visited the site of the Degree 

Show. This visit allowed them to appreciate the detailed work and creative projects exhibited by 

the students, reflecting the dedication and talent nurtured within the department. The involvement 

of key faculty members and the organizing committee ensured the event's success and highlighted 

the collaborative efforts behind the show. 
  

Following the exhibition tour, HOD Mrs. Rimza Sikandar proudly presented various paintings 
created by UOJ students, reflecting their artistic prowess and innovation. Amidst moments of 
refreshment, HOD Mrs. Rimza Sikandar provided insights into the university's academic and 
non-academic achievements, and also outlined future goals and objectives at power with 
academic leadership and vision of worthy vice chancellor University of Jhang.  
 

The show featured a diverse range of creative works by the students, highlighting their artistic 

talents and the comprehensive education provided by the department of Art & Design. The presence 

of Mr. Rashid Hadayat underscored the community's support for the arts and the university's role 

in fostering artistic expression.  

 

We were honored by the visit of DPO Jhang, who greatly admired the students' thoughtful displays. 

This event was made possible through the full support of our esteemed Vice Chancellor, Prof. Dr. 

Qaiser Abbas, Respected Registrar Asif Malik, Dr. Amjad, Director of Student Affairs, Dr Usman 

HOD IT department, Dr.Nisar Add. Controller of Examination, Dr Adnan HOD Urdu department, 

Treasurer Mr. Muhammad Ansar, Ms. Samina Suppra, and Ms. Wajeeha. Their unwavering 

dedication and commitment to our students and institution are deeply appreciated. Thank you all 

for your invaluable contributions." 

 

 

  

  
 

 

  

  



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 


